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From: CARLUCCI
To: Derik Goodine
Cc: Lavallee/Fowler, Pat/Steve
Subject: Pembroke & Allenstown Old Home Day Parade
Date: Tuesday, July 17, 2018 4:09:22 PM


Hi Mr. Goodine, 


It was a pleasure speaking with you today. 


The Pembroke & Allenstown Old Home Day is Saturday, August 25, 2018.  The day's
event begins with a parade in Allenstown and travels along School Street, Main Street
to Suncook Village, onto Broadway and down Pleasant Street to Memorial Field in
Pembroke.


We would like to invite the Board of Selectmen to march in this year's parade.  (Other
members of your Town Boards may also participate if they would like.)  As in the past,
we ask that they be on Letendre Avenue by 9:15 a.m. for parade lineup.  (Parade
kick-off is at 10:00 a.m.)   Once they reach the viewing stage on Main Street in the
Village, we ask that they go onto the viewing stage, grab a clipboard and rate the
floats as they pass before the viewing stand.  The floats will receive awards based on
their scores. 


Please let me know how many will be joining us and whether they will be walking as a
group, riding in golf carts, or another form of transportation so we can make the
necessary adjustments to the parade lineup.  


As we discussed, I am hoping that you will allow a band to play in the Allenstown
Town Hall gazebo using the electricity, prior to parade.  This provides entertainment
for those waiting for the parade to begin.  The band that is scheduled to perform at
the gazebo is R & B Dignity which has performed there for the last three years.  


Lastly, would it be possible to have someone open Town Hall at 7:45 a.m. on Old
Home Day so the parade clowns can get dressed and have access to the 2nd floor
bathroom.  There will be adult supervision while the clown's get ready.  The clowns
are normally out of Town Hall by 9:30 a.m. and walk to Letendre Avenue for parade
lineup. 
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Lastly, I wondered if you could leave the Town Hall open for the bathroom use until
the firetrucks (end of the parade) have passed Town Hall.   This is a big help to those
associated with the parade and band.


Thank you for offering to speak with the Board of Selectmen on our behalf.  I am
looking forward to your reply.  If you have any questions, please call me at 485-3352.


Thank you,


Jocelyn Carlucci


Pembroke & Allenstown Old Home Day Committee





